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10:00 am Sunday 

5:00 pm Saturday 

Sunday School has started!! 

Come join us from 

 9:00 am til 9:45 am 

All adults are meeting in the fellowship 
hall. Children are all meeting together 
in a Sunday School room. 

Mask are to be worn and will be seated for 
social distancing. 
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ñEnter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; 
give thanks to him and praise his name.ò     Psalm 100:4 

 

 

We all know that we should be thanking God daily for the abundant life we live.  Do we do that?  Later this 
month, we Americans have a holiday set aside to do just that; Give Thanks to God.  Yes, Thanksgiving is not 
just about turkey and all the fixings, pumpkin pie and black Friday sales.  It is a time that we should spend 
some time praising and thanking God.  Remembering the blessings he bestows upon us each and every day.   

  

     My tradition in the November newsletter is to list those things I am thankful for.  So here goesé  

     

À  I am thankful foré God, his Son Jesus Christ and the Holy Spirit.  For the blessings and benefits I expe-
rience in my life because of them. 

À  I am thankful foré my son Nicholas and his wife Martha for all the attention they give me as I continue 
to grow older.  I love them. 

À  I am thankful forémy three Grandchildren,  Aubrey, Campbell and Jack.  They are the light in my life.  
They continue to give me love freely sand unconditionally.  They help me to remain young in heart, and 
are one of my greatest blessings. 

À  I am thankful foré my sister and her family for the joy they bring to my life. 

À  I am thankful for friends, new and old, for what would life be like without them. 

À  I am thankful foré congregation of the Sparta First UMC..  For the hospitality and acceptance you have 
shown me.  I came a stranger in your midst and I am starting to feel like family.  Your love and generosity 
has been overwhelming. 

À  I am thankful foréscientific data that helps us navigate this Corona Virus world.  It may seem that chaos 
reigns most days, but in the end the facts will win out. 

À I am thankful foré doctors, nurses, aides, first responders and front line staff at all the places that help us 
to sustain our health and sanity. 

À  I am thankful forémy salvation that was bought with a price, the life of Jesus, so that I can have eternal 
life and forgiveness of my sins.   

 

     I could keep on going but hopefully this has prompted you to start listing your blessing in life.  We have a 
God who loves us so much.  Who only wants the best for his children.  Thus, we should always be  
ñentering  his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; give thanks to him and praise his name.ò 

 I hope you and yours have a blessed Thanksgiving full of Godôs amazing blessings,  

 

Blessings- 

Pastor Randy McGeehon 

Cell: 217-520-5267 

Email: Rmcgeehon@gmail.com 
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Mary Ruth Bierman is retiring!  
She has announced 
that she is not going to 
be playing the organ 
for Sparta FUMC even 
after things get back to 
ónormalô after Covid. 
 
We appreciate her 
many years of service 
to our congregation. 
When I asked her 
when she began she 
couldnôt give me an 
exact date but told me 
she began after her 

husband, Ralph opened his piano warehouse. She learned 
to play the piano to help demonstrate them at the store. 
Later she learned to play the organ. 
 

Some of her first piano playing duties began during youth 
meetings on Sunday evenings but later she began playing 
for services. She remembers playing the organ at the first 
service in the new church but she had already  been play-
ing for years at the church on the corner of College and St. 
Louis Street.  
 

She remembers fondly many of the pianists and other or-
ganists she has collaborated with, Perhaps the longest col-
laboration was with Wandene Williams. She also per-
formed with Shirley Trost for several years along with 
Sandy Henley and Becky Sickmeyer.  
 

She worked with many ministers as well including Revs. 
Michaels, Barnhard, Grob, Phillippe, Scheller, Cummings, 
Corum, Henley, Feldman, and Haley. When asked if she 
remembered any mishaps during services she first recalled 
the Sunday that she began playing the Doxology in a key 
that the congregation could not sing in.  
 

Perhaps another musician would have been able to call out 
other mishaps, times when things went awry but Iôm sure 
anyone who has had the pleasure of working with Mary 
Ruth understands how unflappable, how willing to accom-
modate, how agreeable Mary Ruth is. She has been the 
perfect collaborator for all of us who have had the pleasure 
to work with her.  
 

ñSheôs my hero!ò I remember Becky Sickmeyer telling me 
one Sunday referring to Mary Ruthôs indomitable, can-do 
spirit. She will be greatly missed. 
 

I would encourage those of you who have appreciated her 
service to the congregation to drop her a card or note at 
316 W. College St.  
 

Thank you, Mary Ruth! 
Gary Cox 
 

We will celebrating her retirement on  
Sunday November 8! 

bh² /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  
For the past several months, spurred on by the Nurture, 
outreach and Witness Committee, a group of ladies 
have been sewing masks in the church fellowship 
hall.  In all, so far, over 2,000 masks have been given 
away.  We have given them to Assisted living homes, 
school, daycare centers, group homes, and individu-
als.  Thanks to all of you who have supported this mis-
sion in any way through your donations of thread, mate-
rial and elastic.  We also mailed ñfallò masks to shut ins 
and elderly people from our congregation, small chil-
dren and kids in school from our church, and in Decem-
ber will be mailing them to the college kids from our 
church.  Those who have participated in putting these 
masks together are:  Sharon Beckley, Sharon Holland, 

Sharon Runge, Linda Bird, Linda 
Veath (from St. Johnôs Lutheran 
Church), Cindy Sickmeyer, Kathy 
Robinson, Dot Heuman, Jan Seals 
and Mary Hauskins.  

 

Our church made ñblanketsò for children in Mon-
tana.  These were made by Denise Stone, Mary Haus-
kins, Shelonda Fuller, Jean Hargis, and Dot Heu-
man.  In the box with the blankets, we also mailed about 
25 masks for the kids.  These were mailed to Ryan Nor-
ton, Bill & Cathy Nortonôs son,  who is in charge of the 
institution that they were mailed to. 

 
 

 

 


